LILBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
held Wednesday 28th June 2017, 7.00pm at the Village Hall

In attendance: Cllr Andy Hemmings (Chairman) Cllr Ben Berridge ( Vice- Chairman), Cllr Jan Alexander, Cllr Louise Tarplee, Cllr Eve Hurley. 

Two members of the public were present. 

Invitations were sent out to Village groups in order for them to provide an update to the Parish Council of the last year’s activities. 
Clubs for Young People
· CYPN have been running a monthly youth club on behalf of the Parish Council since September 2016. 
· It runs once a month usually on the last Friday of the month and aims to promote social and emotional well-being through structured activities provided by two trained Youth workers.  
· The group visited Boost trampoline park which was popular with the young people. They are keen to offer more trips. 
· They are offering NAYC training to young people who show an interest in becoming young leaders. 
Clean and Green 
· They are able to offer support and recruit local people to organise litter picks in the community. 
· They have achieved success in Daventry working with local scout groups and other members of the public. 
· They will provide flyers and an article for the newsletter to contact people who may be interested in co-ordinating a local litter pick. 
· They will also contact CYPN to arrange an event involving the young people attending the Youth Club. 
Prologis 
· Hillmorton Lane work is being progressed and should be carried out in August. 
· The safety improvements at Lilbourne crossroads await final sign-off by Highways England and should commence towards the end of July. 
Lilbourne Chapel
· They are thankful for support received from God, people in the village and members of the Parish Council for another year in the life of the Chapel. 
· They have appointed an Assistant Pastor to Colin, namely Chi Wah Chow who has been sharing Sunday morning services. 
· The monthly Youth Club has continued to grow, and a holiday club will run in August. A new group for ages 4 and up will start on a Sunday morning. Monthly coffee drop ins and lite bite lunches also continue. 
· The work continues on the hall on the back of the Chapel and on the internal decorating which should be finished shortly. 
Northamptonshire Police 
· Daventry district covers 52 parish councils and 20 parish meetings along with Daventry town. 
· Lilbourne is within the context of vulnerability, risk and harm a statistically safe area to live. The focus of policing will not be on safe areas. 
· They would like to build and establish a relationship with the community to ensure the public have the confidence to report any incidents they deem suspicious. Kev Thompson, the local PCSO is supported by Sgt Sam Dobbs and a minimum of 6 officers and 3 special constables at any time. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]They are encouraging people to use social media to stay in touch and PCSO’s to use this as a method of communication. 
Lilbourne Church  
· Thanks to the support given throughout the year for the Church
· The sum of £8000 has to be raised to fund their share of the contribution to the Diocese which excludes maintenance to the historic building. 
· Thanks given to Graham Le Flem who has stood down from the PCC. L Collins and J Alexander are appointed as Church wardens. Re-furbishments are taking place to the church including a new roof, new cushions and a new security system. 
· All new members are welcome to join the Church. New members welcome to join bell-ringers. Upcoming events are the Church fete, the Alpha Course, Benefice holiday events on the 23rd July.

